[image: image1.jpg]


ANNUAL REPORT









       31 October 2007









        e-mail: coetirmynydd@aol.com
            






        www.coetirmynydd.co.uk
This is the fourth annual report of Coetir Mynydd and covers the period 1 November 2006 to 31 October 2007. During this period the business of the company was directed by the Board which comprised: Bryan Dickinson, Einir Frodsham, Mark Goddard, Gwen Griffiths, Dave Siviter, Sharon Sweeny, Bryn Williams, Jenny Wong and Mike Yates. The Board met on two occasions on the 11th April 2007 and 4th July 2007. An extra-ordinary meeting with the Forestry Commission was held on the 20 July. The minutes of these meetings are held at the Company Office and are available for inspection by members.

Over the year, the Company undertook activities as described below.

Parc yr Ocar

Restoration of the dry-stone walls has continued throughout the year and is now nearing completion. The fencing along the Ynys lane has yet to be repaired.

There have been numerous problems with falling branches/trees due to the stormy weather earlier in the year. Several large branches broke and ended up hanging across the footpaths within the woods and these have been tided up. We have also had numerous requests from John Farnworth, whose land adjoins the woodland, to cut back all branches overhanging his land, collect fallen twigs and repair damage to fences. Whilst our legal obligations do not oblige us to undertake all such work, we have done what we can to cut back overhanging branches (wholly at the expense of Coetir Mynydd).

We have appointed Jules Miller to replace Evie Over as our agent for the area of woodland for which we have a Forestry Commission management grant.

Coed y Parc Dam
A large log washed down after heavy rain was winched away from the dam by volunteers in January, and other smaller branches have been cleared away whenever they built up.

The trial of the green roadside fencing showed that this was not a good solution. For the time being the existing barrier and walkway will be retained. The two warning notices, which were vandalised last year, were replaced in May 2007 by notices attached to the gate and walkway.

Micro-hydro

Flow records over the dam using the logger provided by First Hydro commended on the 21 May 2006 have been continued to date. Various bodies such as the Environment Agency, Gwynedd Council etc. have been contacted to determine what is required by way of planning and other consents to install a micro-hydro on the dam. Unfortunately there are no specific grants available for community micro-hydro schemes (the Scottish Power and Carbon Trust funds have closed). Two applications for grants were made to E.ON and to the Innovation Award of First Hydro but both were unsuccessful. 

Robinwood

At the request of the Forestry Commission as part of the Robinwood conference we hosted a study tour of the woods on the 15th February. The Robinwood conference brought together foresters from across Europe to look at forestry and rural development issues. Around 20 people came to Mynydd Llandygai from Italy, Spain, Germany and Slovakia and all enjoyed their soup and the woods. Several members helped with the catering and we were able to make around £300 profit from what the FC provided to fund the visit. Many thanks to all who helped make this visit a success.
Parc y Bwlch – mountain biking
The increasing use of the unofficial downhill mountain bike track in Parc y Bwlch became a serious safety concern in the spring with a number of incidents involving bikes and horse riders with the main hazard to walkers where the trail crossed the public footpath. Various groups, including Coetir Mynydd (extraordinary meeting with Tim Gordon-Roberts) requested that the junction be made safe and this was done in time for the start of the school holiday. We understand negotiations between the Forestry Commission and the bikers are ongoing concerning the remainder of the trail.
Parc y Bwlch – design plan

Back in 2004, the Forestry Commission undertook a consultation exercise as part of the Summer festival. The understanding was that the views put forward by the community would be used to shape future plans for felling and re-stocking the forest. After this, communication unfortunately broke down, and felling in 2006 and subsequent replanting in 2007 both took place without any warning. Requests for further consultation on the revision of the design plan for the forest (revised every five years) also came to nothing. Tim Gordon-Roberts has formally apologised for this and we are hopeful that we can build a useful relationship with the Forestry Commission over the future of Parc y Bwlch.
Biodiversity

Carolina Llavallol a MSc student in the School of Environmental and Natural Resources did her research project on the trees in Parc yr Ocar. This showed that the oak plantation is around 200 years old and for the past 30 years has been naturally regenerating.

Ultra-sonic bat surveys were carried out in Parc yr Ocar in June & July and five separate species of bat frequent the woods. One of these may be less common and has yet to be identified.
Other activities

The Coetirmynydd website was updated in November 2006

A newsletter covering the biodiversity of Parc yr Ocar was produced and distributed in October 2007

